
Empire Long Distance Corporation/Empire Telephone Corporation  

Public Hearing Minutes 

September 19, 2023, 10 am 

 

 
A public hearing pursuant to Article 18-A of the New York General Municipal Law was held by the 

Steuben County Industrial Development Agency on Tuesday, September 19, 2023, at 10 am, local time, 

in connection with a proposed project in the Town of Prattsburgh, Steuben County, New York. The 

project includes construction of a 24,000 sq. ft. building and the purchase of service vehicles. 

Those in attendance were as follows: 

IDA Representative:  Jill Staats, Deputy Director of Operations 

 

Members of the Public:  Judith Fullerton 

    Al Wordingham 

 

     

Staats opened the public hearing at 10:01 am by reading the public hearing notice. Staats then opened 

the floor for comments, which are summarized as follows: 

 

Ms. Fullerton expressed support for the project. She had several questions regarding the financial 

assistance provided which were answered by Staats. 

 

Mr. Wordingham did not have any public comments, but he did provide background on the project to 

assist with Ms. Fullerton’s questions. 

 

The hearing remained open until 10:16 am at which point it was closed by Staats. 


